
 

 

 

 

AMPHASTAR PHARMACEUTICALS, INC. 
11570 6th Street, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730  Telephone: (909) 980-9484  Fax: (909) 481-6133 

 

 

 

ANNUAL DECLARATION OF COMPLIANCE 

CALIFORNIA COMPREHENSIVE COMPLIANCE PROGRAM 

 

 

In accordance with the "Compliance Program Guidance for Pharmaceutical 

Manufacturers" published by the Office of the Inspector General of the U.S. Department of 

Health and Human Services in April 2003, the Pharmaceutical Research and Manufacturers of 

America (“PhrMA”) Codes on Interactions with Healthcare Professionals, and the State of 

California Health and Safety Codes §§ 119400-119402, Amphastar Pharmaceuticals, Inc., and its 

subsidiaries, International Medication Systems, Limited, and Armstrong Pharmaceuticals, Inc., 

(collectively, the "Company") has established a Comprehensive Compliance Program ("CCP") 

and hereby declares, to the best of its knowledge, and based on its good faith understanding of 

the statutory requirements, that it is in compliance with its CCP and the statutory requirements. 

The Company has tailored its CCP to meet the needs of the organizational structure of the 

Company and continuously assesses and refines its CCP demonstrating its commitment to fulfill 

the statutory requirements of the State of California. 

 

The Company recognizes that compliance is a dynamic concept that must be adapted to 

specific characteristics of a particular company, we are constantly reassessing the program to 

improve it, and will continue to do so in the future. Even an effective CCP cannot completely 

eliminate improper conduct by individual employees and thus does not claim that its CCP 

eliminates all employee conduct that would be considered improper. 

 

Copy or copies of this Annual Written Declaration of Compliance and Code of 

Conduct may be obtained by calling our toll-free telephone number 1-855-382-2647 or on 

the Company website at www.amphastar.com. 

 

This declaration is made January 12, 2023. 
 


